SUFFOLK

August 4, 2010
Re: Thermal Concepts, Inc. — Letter of Recommendation

To Whom It May Concern:

As a Senior Project Manager for Suffolk Construction, specifically for the Suncoast High School
Replacement Project, | have personal knowledge of Thermal Concepts key personnel and work
performance associated to the above mentioned project.

Thermal Concepts furnished and installed a complete HVAC package that included an extensive chiller
plant/cooling tower building. 1 personally have always found Thermal Concepts staff to be efficient,
productive and ethical. At no time did I ever find a need to do anything but praise their performance.
Thermal Concepts upper management was always available to respond to any concerns that may have
needed attention during the construction of a project of this magnitude. Their record on this project is one
that does not reflect a contractor that is “claims oriented” and they always maintained a partnering spirit
in resolving project issues that had cost impacts.

I do not hesitate in recommending Thermal Concepts, Inc. to any company that is considering them for a
project. If you find you have any further questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,
SUFFOLK CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, INC.

SV

John Colombier
Senior Project Manager
Suncoast High School Replacement Project




